MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Oct. 1, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
Absent: Commissioner Jim Brow.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the Sept. 3, 2019 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  
In attendance were several Pine Tree Lane residents, present for the continued discussion regarding the possible siting of a dog park to the rear of the South School.  Tim began the discussion by saying that as announced at the previous month’s meeting, nothing new relative to the dog park was done during the month of September; however, there are plans to continue working on it later this month.  

Dennis Bradbury of 44 Pine Tree Lane asked whether there was anything at all new on this front since the last meeting, and Tim reiterated that in light of the start of school and the fall season, attention has been focused elsewhere and that there is nothing new relative to the dog park.  
Jean Bradbury of 44 Pine Tree Lane inquired as to whether any land would be available near the former dog track on Route 138.  Tim stated that he could look into it, but that it’s all private land. 
Deb Morin of 120 Pine Tree Lane asked whether the grant has been applied for and Tim responded that no application can be made until the land has been secured.  
There were no further questions or comments from the group; Tim announced the next meeting date and thanked those in attendance for coming.  The group of abutters departed the meeting room.
Also in attendance were three members of the RYBSA Board of Directors, Jim and Kim Lanagan of 66 Fair Lane and Seth Kaplan of 616 Orchard Street.  Tim explained that he had been advised by board president Chad Gregory of a change in the formerly-discussed plans to create a field according to the new Cal Ripken regulations.  He distributed copies of 18-page pamphlets outlining the changes, as well as drawings.  Plans now call for making Field 4 a conversion field, which will accommodate younger players as well.
Kim L. stated that huge costs, both space-wise as well as financially, would be incurred to build strictly according to the new regulations.  Jim L. added that the Cal Ripken organization moved away from the 46 – 60 dimensions to a 50 – 70 field.  Tim asked whether this change would be allowable in hosting future regional tournaments and the response was that yes, in that the organization seems to be encouraging the conversion route  due to the space and cost restraints involved for many communities.

Seth explained that all changes will be to the infield diamond and towards the fence. 
It was noted that the Board has approved spending up to $20,000 on this project.  Kim explained that of the bids received, Yukon Landscaping of Raynham provided the best bid at $15,980 for the total cost of removing the grass and soil at the back of the infield, putting down 80 yards of native infield mix, installing new bases with new anchors, and re-sodding the entire infield.

Jim L. said that three sprinkler heads would be involved and these will be removed, relocated, fixed, and adjusted.

Chris asked whether their participant numbers would support this and Kim answered yes, up until the age of 13 when the players move on to Babe Ruth.  In addition, she stated that this will keep kids playing baseball regardless of whether they get into the AAU status.

Chris said that he thinks this is a great idea and that he is not at all opposed.  Further, he said that he feels that the town bears some financial responsibility towards this project as such capital improvements have always in the past been collaborative efforts.  “The public wants to improve their spaces and the town can’t do it alone, but together we can make it happen,” he added.
Tim pointed out that a great deal of credit must be given to Highway foreman Norm Sturtevant and his crew, as well as to Tom Bullock before him; their limited staff is now mowing over 100 acres weekly.  Chris added that we continue to grow and add facilities but their staff does not increase, and yet they keep on maintaining everything.

Jim L. noted that Yukon wants to get started on this ASAP, later this month or in early November – definitely prior to winter.  

Tim explained the permitting process, that in addition to receiving the Park & Recreation Department’s approval, the plans must be presented and signed off on by Highway Supt. Ed Buckley, the building inspector, and the school department.  

Chris called Commissioner Jim Brow on speaker-phone and Jim indicated that he fully supports the conversion field.  Following the phone call, Chris made a motion to approve RYBSA’s Field #4 conversion project, pending the completion of the written application.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
Tim reported that he had met with three members of the Edgewood Pool Club board, and that they are somewhat up-in-the-air regarding what they ultimately want to do long term, but that they appear interested in partnering with us rather than having us take over their facilities and our running them as a town resource.  Tim told the Commissioners that he recommends keeping things status quo on our end – that we have a good working relationship with the Raynham Athletic Club and he wouldn’t want to jeopardize that.  Further, he said, it would be extremely difficult to run our summer program there at the same time that the pool club is open to its paying members.  Safety would be compromised by others using the facility at the same time, and we would run into weather issues on a weekly basis.  Tim plans to talk again with the board members and move forward from there.
The following fall field-use application was reviewed and acted on:

1. Talos Films requested access to the Mary Lou Arruda Soccer Field on Sept. 26 and 27, 2019 between 8 a.m. and 6 p.m.  The organization will be filming there for an upcoming Investigation Discovery TV documentary for the 40th anniversary of Mary Lou’s murder.  Chris made a motion to approve this request with no fee; Josh seconded and the two voted in favor.  (Application was received and acted upon after the actual filming dates; Tim arranged for no field-use conflicts).
Chris reported that at the Raynham State Forest off Locust Street, a developer is building a cul-de-sac which encroaches onto the former forest trail such that the trail no long exists on that side and has been replaced by a retention pond.  He suggested that Norm and his crew may have to blaze a new trail there, but he said that he will walk it first.  Tim noted that the state may be able to help with building a new trail there.
Josh thanked Chris for attending tonight’s meeting.
Tim reported on the following:

· The threat of Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) remains at a critical level locally, and the public health warning will remain in effect through the first hard frost.  All public outdoor athletic fields and recreation facilities have been posted as closed between dusk and dawn and he asks users to be mindful and follow the rules relative to outdoor times.  The Giants youth football group is holding practices indoors.
· Tony Arruda is currently cutting Borden Colony grasses and baling hay.
· The annual meeting for the Monti Playground 501c status has been tentatively set for Wednesday, Nov. 13th at 6 p.m. at the Great American Pub; details to be confirmed by Mr. Monti.
· Mike O’Connell’s annual Octobeerfest Bike Race has been cancelled due to the EEE threat.
· Tickets for the Broadway in Boston musical “The Lion King” are sold out, with limited tickets still available for “Irving Berlin’s White Christmas” and for the Holiday Boston Pops concert at Symphony Hall.  The Department has received a great deal of positive feedback regarding its once again offering of shows and concerts.  
· A small section of fencing is being replaced around the propane tank outside of the soccer concession stand.  The old fencing has deteriorated beyond repair.
· The Raynham Giants are hosting this year’s Super Bowl during the daytime hours on Sunday, Nov. 10th.  The organization is looking for a new flag pole as the old one presents safety issues.  The new one will be moved towards the scoreboard and nearer Field #5.  The family of the late former Selectman Don Francis has donated money towards the new flagpole.  The Giants also wants bleachers on the visitors’ side of the field.  Nothing permanent can go in at this point, so the group might rent bleachers for the Super Bowl event.  It was noted that nothing can be placed to impede travel on the access road.
· The three quotes sought for the fencing around the Griffiths Soccer Field did not come in prior to the closing of the warrant for the fall town meeting.
· Upcoming dates: Oct. 15th Pre-town meeting; Oct. 21st Annual town meeting (fall); Oct. 25th Department’s annual Halloween party; Dec. 7th Department’s annual tree lighting.

· The position of town administrator has been offered to Graham Waters; he is currently in negotiations with the town.

· Thanks were extended to Norm and his crew and to the Park & Rec Department’s office staff for all of their efforts.

Chris read into the record the Sept. 9, 2019 letter written to the Board of Selectmen by Richard Alfonso of 93 Pine Tree Lane, in which he requests that the South School field be eliminated from consideration for siting a dog park.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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